
My name is Karen Talentino, and I live in South Portland.  I am writing today in 
support of LD 1259 -  An Act to Enhance Public Safety in Maine by Defining the  
Relationship Between Local and Federal Law Enforcement. 

Every day we become aware of the increasing number of people who are detained by 
federal ICE agents without warning and typically without providing any information about 
what will happen to the person being targeted.  In many cases there is no legal 
documentation for the action, and the detained person is taken away to undisclosed 
destinations.  U.S. citizens have been taken, as well as legal refugees and asylum 
seekers.   

These operations create fear and distrust in our communities.  They disrupt our lives 
and our livelihoods.  Their impact goes well beyond the unimaginable impact on the 
detained individual and their family – the entire community suffers.  They divert the 
important local work that our local law enforcement should be focused on. 

I believe that local law enforcement personnel should not become involved in these 
immoral operations, except as required by law.  Local law enforcement should instead 
focus on protecting those most vulnerable in our communities and spend their 
resources on crimes that are directly affecting our communities. 

LD 1259 would make it illegal for any Maine law enforcement agency to enter into  
agreements like the 287(g) agreement and carry out federal immigration enforcement 
actions  on behalf of ICE.  

Please take this step to protect our communities, our neighbors, our friends, our 
families. 


